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Senator Carr (Written) asked: 
 
Who conducted the work, how many staff were involved and how long did it take to 
make all the changes? 
 
 
Answer: 
 
Staff from across the department were involved in updating systems and information 
products to reflect the department’s name change, most of which was conducted as 
business as usual. 
 
This included staff in Technology Services Division, National Communications 
Branch, People Strategy and Services Division, Programme Transition Branch, 
Detention Infrastructure Branch, Visa and Offshore Services Division, Performance 
Analysis and Network Initiatives Section, Global Network Planning Branch, Client 
Correspondence Team, Ministerial Executive and External Accountability Branch, 
Migration and Citizenship Policy Division, overseas posts, Forms Services, and Legal 
and Assurance Division.  
 
Changes are being managed in line with the department’s transition plan. All changes 
are expected to be completed by end February 2014.  
 


